STATE BOARD OF STATIONARY ENGINEERS
BUSINESS MEETING
MINUTES

Date: 
January 17, 2017
Time: 
10:13 a.m.
PLACE: 
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 302

Baltimore, MD 21202

Members
 Present:
Harold Norris, Chair
Gregory Restivo, Vice Chair
Kevin McLeod, Industry Member

Gregory Denevan, Industry Member
Robert Bates, Industry Member

Karl Kraft, Chief Boiler Inspector 

Absent: 
Brian Wodka, Industry Member 
STAFF

PRESENT: 
Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General 
Naterra Bailey, Administrative Specialist

STAFF

Absent:
Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanical Boards
GUESTS: 
Donald Maloney, W. L. Gore & Associates


Stuart Rogel, Rogel Management, President



Robert Bracey, Rogel Management, Associate



Edward Mullens, Chevy Chase Land Co, Maint. Engineer
CALL TO ORDER: 

Chair, Harold Norris, called the Business Meeting of the Maryland State Board of Stationary Engineers to Order at 10:13 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES   

The Board members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held on November 15, 2016. Upon Mr. Restivo’s motion and Mr. Bates’ second the Board approved the Business Meeting Minutes as written. 

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
Mr. Restivo reported there were 2 complaints 160003 which is still under investigation and 170001 which was closed after investigation proved that there was no violation of and law or regulations.
REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS 

PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for November 2016: 

Stationary Engineer
     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Stationary Engineer Grade 1
	6
	1
	5
	17%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 2
	4
	1
	3
	25%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 3
	10
	2
	8
	20%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 4
	6
	3
	3
	50%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 5
	10
	4
	6
	40%

	                              TOTAL
	36
	11
	25
	31%


PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for December 2016: 

Stationary Engineer
     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Stationary Engineer Grade 1
	7
	3
	4
	43%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 2
	4
	0
	4
	0%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 3
	14
	3
	11
	21%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 4
	11
	5
	6
	45%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 5
	6
	3
	3
	50%

	                              TOTAL
	42
	14
	28
	33%


The report read as follows: 36 candidates were tested in November 2016, 11 passed, 25 failed with a 31% passing rate. For the Month of December 2016, 42 candidates were tested, 14 passed, 28 failed with a 33% passing rate. Since January of 2016, the passing rate is 34%, and since the inception of the test the overall passing rate is 36%.  There are currently 5,153 active licensees.
OLD BUSINESS 

Previously Mr. Norris requested the top five best and worst questions for each grade. Ms. Bailey was asked to contact Psi and obtain requested information and present it to the Board. Due to Ms. Bailey’s absence the discussion was tabled until the next meeting.
NEW BUSINESS
A review of license regulation was tabled until next scheduled meeting.
CORRESPONDENCE 

Mr. Restivo reminded the Board members and guests that all complaints must be submitted using the complaint form. 
CHAIR’S REPORT

Mr. Norris asked the members to gather thoughts on progress made the previous year and changes they would like to see take place this year.
24 Hour Computer Monitoring Systems: Donald Maloney, W. L. Gore & Associates, inquired about the code for computer monitoring systems. He questioned the Board on its interpretation of the use of the word availability and exactly what is considered available every 24 hours. Mr. McLeod explained that in the absence of a computer monitoring system there must continuously be a licensed engineer to monitor in the plant. If the computer monitoring system is being used a licensed engineer must be avalible to visit the plant every 24 hours. Mr. Denevan added that would be once a day. Mr. Restivo stated that the engineer must be in sight of the power plant. Mr. McLeod also stated that the engineer must be present to observe and make necessary adjustments.

Donald Maloney, W. L. Gore & Associates, asked according to regulations who has to supervise restarts. Mr. McLeod replied under the supervision of a First Grade Stationary Engineer. Mr. Restivo also added that cold starts and hot stops must also be done while being monitored.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Upon Mr. McLeod’s, Motion, and Mr. Restivo’s second, the Board unanimously entered into Executive Session, pursuant to § 3-305(b) (7) of the General Provisions Article, Annotated Code of Maryland, at 10:30 a.m., in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, MD 21202 in order to discuss the Stationary Engineer license examinations, and receive advice of counsel pertaining to license candidates. 
Upon completion of the Executive session Mr. McLeod’s made a Motion, seconded by Mr. Denevan and unanimously carried by the Board to return to the Business Meeting at 11:00 a.m. 
 APPROVAL OF THE FINDINGS OF THE EXECUTIVE SESSION

The Board members reviewed the findings of the Executive Session held on January 17, 2017. Upon Mr. McLeod’s motion and Mr. Denevan’s second the Board approved the findings Executive Session. 

ADJOURNMENT
Upon Mr. McLeod’s Motion, and Mr. Denevan’s second, the Board unanimously carried the Motion to adjourn the meeting at 11:23 a.m.
_________________________


__________________________

Harold Norris, Chair




Date

Without Corrections ______



With Corrections ______ 
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